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North Branch Construction donates safety fine funds to
Easterseals New Hampshire
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Shown (from left) are: North Branch Const. executive vice president, James Schwartzkopf;
Easterseals senior director of major gifts & planned giving, Kathy Flynn; North Branch Const.
president, Joseph Campbell;

Easterseals president & CEO, Maureen Beauregard; Easterseals chief development officer, Pamela
Hawkes;

Easterseals senior vice president programs, John Soucy; North Branch Const. project manager,
Nick Trudel;

and North Branch Const. project superintendent, Evan Dewire.

Concord, NH North Branch Construction has donated the proceeds from the firm’s annual safety fine
program to Easterseals New Hampshire. North Branch Construction developed its safety fine
program sixteen years ago, with the intent to increase hazard recognition, reduce risk of injury, and
create an overall safer working environment for all personnel working on North Branch Construction
jobsites. At a minimum, the program requires subcontractors, as well as North Branch



Construction’s own employees, to abide by the OSHA construction industry regulations at all times.
When safety violations are observed, it is North Branch Construction’s objective to correct them
immediately. Consequently, the firm warrants safety fines for any repeat violations. Each year, North
Branch Construction donates all proceeds from the safety fine program to non-profit organizations
the firm has worked with during that year.

North Branch Construction is currently working with Easterseals New Hampshire building the new
30,000 s/f, two-story addition to Easterseals’ Gammon Academy on Zachary Rd. in Manchester. The
new addition will include 15 new classrooms each with their own designated restrooms, as well as
multi-purpose and administrative spaces.
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